January 22, 2008

Maidu Neighborhood Association

Meeting Minutes

Attendees:

Marilyn Eby, Dave & Mary Steele, Christine Sturgis, Jim Kidd, Lori Key, John Key, Joyce Foster, Shirley Brown, Shayna Carney (City of Roseville), Bill Hoey, Elsie Marie Zbarreha, Alice Burk, Carole Balt
Shayna Carney, Open Space Manager of the Parks and Rec Department- City of Roseville on Oak Tree Planting Program:

1. How did the City come up with the plan?  Why did they not put some trees on the inside part of the park on the path side?  Shayna said the program started in 2006, and the program looked at the whole City and its forest coverage.  12 areas were identified that could be used.  7 areas were identified by urban biologists for the program including Maidu. 

2. Why are the trees to be planted so close together?  The density is standard for urban re-forestation projects like this.  They should be no closer than 10 feet from a sidewalk.  While we have said trees would average 10 - 18 feet apart, it is really measured as a density per acre -- 166 trees per acre.  But they are clustered in some cases to mimic nature where acorns would sprout near each other, and not look like an orchard with rows of trees, evenly spaced.
3. Where will the water come from?  A water truck will deliver it from May to October with a frequency varying from twice a month to twice a week.  This will vary based on then-current temperatures.
4. Will the pipes be removed?  Yes, is planned for 3 years out, unless drought changes the need.  Then they could be there for up to 5 years.
5. Where does the money come from?   Developer fees.  When trees have to be removed in new developments, developers are assessed a fee.  The trees the developer is removing are measured at average breast height for diameter, and a fee is paid based on the size of the trees removed.

6. How will irrigation work?  It will be drip irrigation that waters pretty much each tree being planted without watering existing more mature trees.

7. What is the survivorship rate for the new trees?  80% of the trees are expected to still be alive at the end of the initial 5 year period.

8. Could you explain the differences between the oak varieties being planted?  Valley Oaks grow to be very large.  Blue Oaks grow the most slowly, but grow the largest, and they need the least water.  Interior Oaks grow the fastest and are most tolerant of water, but will be the smallest when mature.  We are planting the trees in each of the areas according to soil and water conditions.

9. How will they mow the grass with the pipes in the way?  The walking paths will be mowed as well as the 90 degree corner on McLaren.  All departments of the City reviewed the plans, so the Parks department and Fire department reviewed them and agreed that the mowing will be pretty much as it is now.
10. What happened to the plan to keep the east end of the park untouched?  The City manages all the open areas in the City, and felt that this is a compatible use of the land in the more natural area of the park.

11. What native wildflowers would be planted?  The flowers were offered to help hide the pipes.  They would be either poppies or mixed wild flowers.
12. What do different colored flags mean?  Most of them designate the different types of trees to be planted.

13. (Neighbor comment) The post card said "we're planting trees", but it seemed innocuous.  If it had been a letter and mentioned more of the specific details, including the specific number of trees to be planted, then I don’t think people would have been as surprised by what happened, or would have raised their concerns before planting began.  Early notification is needed.

14. Do we have a chance to change at anything at this point?  Or is it just going to happen regardless?  No changes at this point.

15. How did you decide what neighbors to mail the postcard to?  Neighbors within 500 feet of the park.

Police Report - Lee Hendrick

No report this month (Lee is on duty), but he asked if there were any concerns.

· Someone on Larriat Loop is concerned about solicitors.  Lee warned about who you let in your home. 

Garage Sale Date setting
April 26th has been proposed.  Bill heard the Interpretive Center will try to work around our date.  Shayna thinks that the Center is having an event that weekend.  We will research so we can decide if this is the date we want so we can finalize our planning.
Foreclosures: - Christine Sturgis 

1. The Sidesaddle property owner has okayed the being on the property and will sign-off on that.

2. Ther is also a plan to work on the entrance area at Boston Commons and Old Auburn.  The City may help out as they did at another location.  Christine will get more details from the City as to what is possible.  The Scouts were suggested as another possible labor resource.

Library:  Bill asked neighbors to fill out a survey if they go to the local library.  He noted the staff is being stretched between Maidu and the new library on the west side of Roseville.
Treasurer Report: $1,850.70

Buy new Publisher software for Shirley.  Joyce & Scott will research what to buy.  Not to exceed $300.

Newletter Meeting:

1. Scott will do one on the presentation (tonight's and next month's).

2. Lori will do Garage Sale announcement.

3. Article on beavers -- Mary will check with what a neighbor found out.  This is not a sure article.

4. Remind folks the bags are there for picking up dog doo.  One neighbor's grandson stepped in dog doo left on sidewalk in front of their house.

All articles are due on February 1st.
